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Thank you for the opportunity to provide the Department of the Interior’s (Department) views on 
H.R. 2687, a bill to amend the Alaska Native Claims Settlement Act (ANCSA) to exclude certain 
payments to aged, blind, or disabled Alaska Natives or descendants of Alaska Natives from 
being used to determine eligibility for certain need-based Federal programs. 

H.R. 2687  

Section 29 of the ANCSA (43 U.S.C § 1626) articulates how payments and grants made under 
ANCSA relate to other programs. Section 29(a) characterizes those payments and grants to be 
compensation for the extinguishment of claims to land which shall not be deemed to substitute 
for any governmental programs otherwise available to Native people of Alaska as citizens of the 
United States and the State of Alaska. 

Grants and payments, in the context of Section 29, mean compensation received from a Native 
Corporation, which may include cash, stock, partnership interests, land or interests in land, or 
interest in a settlement trust. The ANCSA excludes such compensation from eligibility 
determination for programs such as the Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program, needs-based 
assistance programs authorized in the Social Security Act, and needs-based financial assistance 
or benefits from any other Federal program or Federally assisted program. H.R. 2687 would 
expand ANCSA’s exemption for interests in settlement trusts to also exempt amounts distributed 
from, or benefits provided by, a settlement trust to a Native or descendant of a Native who is an 
aged, blind, or disabled individual. 

H.R. 2687 represents a commonsense approach to ensure Alaska Native citizens in need of 
assistance resources are not foreclosed from the Federal programs that are designed to help them. 
Nor, are they foreclosed from utilizing resources available at the Alaska Native community level 
– resources to which they are rightfully entitled as compensation for the extinguishment of 
Alaska Native land claims throughout the entire state of Alaska. 
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Conclusion 

The Department supports H.R. 2687. This bill would increase ground-level support for 
individuals in need in Alaska Native communities while also improving cohesion between 
Federal, state, and local resources that are critical to supporting Alaska Natives in need. 

 


